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Upper Hopton Cricket Club Committee Meeting Minutes – 

Wednesday 3rd April 2019   7.30 – 8.25pm
	PRESENT –

  Ian Heaton, Tracey Thompson, Richard Wood, Jack Carson, John Stanger, Rob Wild, Matt Broadbent, Steve Hemmingway, Oliver Boyes, Jordan France. 


	APOLOGIES - Eric Conyers, David Stones, Andrew Gallagher.


	MATTERS ARISING



	None from last meeting.

	

	CORRESPONDENCE 



	None.
	

	SENIOR CRICKET

	

	Matt reported that one player is leaving and suspects another two will leave this season.
Winter nets are done and the money collected is still to bank.

Next season Matt is looking at not doing the 10 wk bookings as there are not enough players committing to coming on a regular basis despite changing venues to suit.

He will look at booking 4week slots, or facilitate nets somewhere like Cricket Asylum so players will pay for their own practice which will have no cost to the club.

Ian said a wicket has been marked out for an outdoor practice session in the week. (Weds eve).
	MB

	JUNIOR CRICKET

	

	Rob reported we are further on with teams. 7 under 15’s and only 1 possibly 2 under 9’s.
Blackley have said they may be able to help out and possibly Copley too.

Junior fixtures are out and start in early May.

Decisions will be made next week as to where we go forward with the junior teams.

Alex from Allstars will go into schools after Easter.

Rob is to speak to Parish and Hopton Mills regarding teams.
Junior winter nets amounted to £620. The bill is still to come, which is suspected to be around £300.

	

	LEAGUE REPORT

	

	Sunday league rules have been approved.
YCCC T20 tickets that we usually get have to be applied for directly now.

Any future new players have to be registered on the play cricket website. Any under 16’s, have to be registered by a parent.
Our second 11 umpire for 2019 season will be Mr. Peter Taylor.
Under the new rules, second team bowlers can bowl a max of 12 overs, and the first team bowlers, a max of 14 overs.
The home scorer is mainly responsible for the electronic online scoring and has to log on to the system first. Both team’s players have to be entered into the online scoring system before scoring & the match can start.
A first aid course is available for anyone wishing to attend at Copley CC

	

	FINANCE REPORT

	

	Eric Conyers has kindly donated £200 for the new handrail.

A question was asked if we got the all-stars money last year?


	

	MARKETING REPORT

	

	Rob has put together some sheets to give out to gain sponsorship for the mixed grill each week. These will be handed out at the senior signing on night Fri 12th Apr.
250 club has lost around 10 numbers.

Still need to look at sorting out the social media side of the club

	RW

	ADMIN REPORT


	

	Nothing to report

	

	CLUBHOUSE REPORT

	

	The clubhouse has been cleaned.

	TT

	GROUND REPORT


	

	Square has been cut and grass has been mowed but not rolled and all is looking good for the start of the season.
There is more work to be done though.

Rob mentioned he had got some information on smart water. This is to put onto equipment to help with any thefts?

The cost is £70 for the first year and £30 a year after.

Rob to speak to David to see if investing in this will bring the insurance down.

If anyone is renewing their home insurance then Marshall Woodridge will donate money to the cricket club for anyone insuring through them.

£5000 funding obtained for the new seating area
	RW

	FUNDRAISING


	

	Quiz night – Friday 5th April – was a success
Poker night to be arranged to coincide with champions league final on 1st June

BBQ – Still looking at dates for the end June or beginning of July.

Gin night will be on 13th July
A race night to be organised in August 


	

	250 CLUB DRAW


	

	T. Wilks - £50
B. Foster - £30

I. Wightman - £20

	

	A.O.B


	

	Richard contacted Mirfield Word but got no reply.
Ian is to email Kirklees re- car park.
Signage on the fence is still to be put up.
The container is now on hold.

	

	DATE OF NEXT MEETING – Monday 6th May – 7.30pm subject to change due to the bank holiday.
Please can everyone send their availability? Thanks. 

	


